
38, Old Queen Street,

Personal Westminster, S.W.l 

22nd July 1927>

Dear Sir Arthur,

It is very much on my conscience that T have

not thanked you before for your letter of April 14th 

with regard to the case of Doctor Olmstead, but you 

will probably have heard that in the meanwhile we have 

been having the first Colonial Conference here. It has 

been most interesting, and a great succe~ ’ ‘ * ", has

which,madeinvolved a tremendous lot of extra work which/inade it

impossible for me to get anywhere near level with my 

correspondence.

I am very much obliged to you for all the trouble

you have taken about the case of Dr. Olmstead. We entirely 

appreciate the position of your Committee,and are in full 

agreement with the line it takes in these matters.

With all good wishes.

Yours sincerely,

GENERAL SIR ARTHUR CURRIE, 
G.C.M.G.. K.C.B.


